

MEETING:	South Area Council				
DATE:	DATE: Friday, 1 September 2017				
TIME:	10.00 am				
VENUE:	Meeting Room, The Hoyland Centre				

MINUTES

Present Councillors Stowe (Chair), Dures, Franklin, Lamb,

Markham, Saunders and R. Wraith.

9 Declarations of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests

No Member wished to declare an interest in any item on the agenda.

10 Minutes of the Meeting of South Area Council held on 16th June, 2017 (Sac.01.09.2017/2)

The meeting considered the minutes of South Area Council held on 16th June, 2017.

RESOLVED that the minutes of the South Area Council held on 16th June, 2017 be approved as a true and correct record.

11 Notes of the Ward Alliances (Sac.01.09.2017/3)

The meeting received the notes from the following Ward Alliances:- Hoyland Milton and Rockingham held on 11th July, 2017; Wombwell held on 13th July, 2017; and Darfield Ward Alliance held on 13th July, 2017.

RESOLVED that the notes from the Ward Alliances be received.

12 Report on the Use of Ward Alliance Funds (Sac.01.09.2017/4)

The Area Council Manager remarked that in previous years there had been lower numbers of applications than had been desirable, however in the current financial year the opposite was true. A significant number of high quality applications had been received by each fund, and that was reflected in the expenditure contained within the report.

RESOLVED that the report be noted.

13 Performance Report (Sac.01.09.2017/5)

The Area Council Manager introduced the item. The Tidy Team continued to do well, and the number of new volunteers was sizable; with 52 new young volunteers and 45 new adult volunteers within the previous quarter.

The meeting noted that the Team would be focusing on the engagement of businesses in the next quarter, which would include working with a number of establishments that they had previously worked with.

The performance of Kingdom Security continued to be rated as 'Green'. However, most of the Fixed Penalty Notices related to littering, whereas the majority of complaints related to dog fouling. It was noted that, anecdotally, some dog owners would only pick up after their dog when being watched, but would leave it when not under surveillance, and therefore were difficult to prosecute.

The meeting went on to discuss the service level agreement which provided a Private Sector Housing Enforcement Officer. It was noted that the previous officer had now secured a permanent position centrally within the Council. However, the position had been filled until the end of the contract through temporary internal moves. The performance against the contract was exemplary, with every target being met or exceeded. It was agreed for the Chair to send a letter to the outgoing officer, thanking them for their service to the Area Council.

The contract to provide advice services continued to be delivered effectively. Since the service commenced over £2million of additional benefit had been gained, and over £2million of previously unmanaged debt was now managed.

The Area Council Manager referred to the high numbers of clients being referred to other sources of support with money management, and the corresponding low numbers of repeat clients. Also noted was the high proportion of very vulnerable clients, who were unable to access help without face to face support.

Questions were raised regarding performance against the 'Improving the Local Economy' priority, given that the courses to support local businesses had finished some time ago. The Area Council Manager responded by saying some work could be done to more accurately record the contribution of the existing contract to the local economy. In addition it was noted that the Area Team had also previously supported this priority through encouraging local recruitment by businesses opening in the area.

Members noted the significant investment around Junction 36, and in Cortonwood, and it was suggested that it may be useful to further consider this priority, and how the local residents could benefit from the investment in the local economy. It was suggested that a workshop be held to map the investment and programmes related to improving the economy, in order to more accurately understand how the Area Council could support. It was suggested that this may take place after the Area Council Meeting in December.

Members discussed and welcomed the recent expansion of Cortonwood and the benefits to the local area, however the pressure on infrastructure was noted and it was suggested that these concerns be brought to the attention of relevant officers in Rotherham Council.

RESOLVED:-

- (i) that the report be noted;
- (ii) that the Chair writes to the outgoing Private Sector Housing Enforcement Officer, thanking them for their hard work and contribution to the area;
- (iii) that a workshop be organised to consider the 'Improving the Local Economy' priority and to map the interventions taking place locally.

14 Appreciation

The Chair gave thanks to Kate Faulkes, the Area Council Manager, for her hard work and support in establishing the Area Council and the significant progress seen over the past four years. The Chair remarked on the fantastic journey undertaken and the fundamental changes made over the course of her employment in the area.

The sentiments were echoed by all Councillors in attendance, and best wishes were expressed for her future career.

The Area Council Manager responded that the first part of her new role would be to recruit a new Area Council Manager for the South Area, and gave assurances that someone of appropriate skills and experience would be recruited.

	 	Chair